
HUB Meeting Minutes - 10 March 2020; 18:15-20:15 
Attendees: Ed, Simon, Moreno, Keith, Scott, Fiona, Cathy, James, Debbie 
 

Agenda Item Discussion 

1. Agenda  Simon moved, James seconded, agenda approved 

2. Past Minutes  James moved, Simon seconded, 11.FEB.2020 minutes approved 

3. Vision Zero Projects a. 1A- Safer Intersections/Town Centre Streets: Despite emailing staff, no 
report on delegation received and no answer regarding funding for 
Mobycon Masterclass. 

 
b. 1B- Safer Roundabouts: Simon plans to send out a couple question 

survey to BBY HUB email list and will still do the morning & afternoon 
onsite engagement with cyclists; Scott shared comments re a couple 
roundabout design weaknesses; will share in Simon’s survey. 

 
c. 1C- Safer Crossings: Debbie hasn’t received a response from CoB; 

shared this with mayor at recent mtg; Joe Keithley to look into with staff. 
 
d. 1D- Community Cycling Forums: Cathy is going to send request out on 

BCIT email to look for potential workplace lunchtime forum sites. Metro 
Van update: Natasha has been speaking with her employer re having a 
forum at her workplace in April or May. 

4. CoB Meetings and 
Delegations 

a. 2020 Q1 Meeting with Mayor Hurley (Debrief): Shared what HUB working 
on recently including: 
I. delegations on cyclist push buttons and protected town centre 

intersections and discussed lack of response by staff (Counsellor 
Keithley to take up with staff). 

II. transportation planner’s response to a letter re concerns with MUPs ie. 
going to continue to be built  

III. Engineer mention to our rep on Traffic Safety Committee that perhaps 
city should have transportation engineer dedicated to cycling 
infrastructure. 

IV. mayor advised cycling route between lake & freeway (freeway trail) 
from New Westminster to downtown Vancouver will come in next 5 yrs. 
He indicated the city has to do better with regard to cycling. 



5. Promotions & Events a. BTWW Celebration Station:  
I. Location: Moreno waiting for reply from project manager re where 

Gilmore Diversion will be located; members expressed concerns re 
site; feeling better to have at Willingdon & Union; have separate station 
for grand opening of overpass. 

II. “Be seen, Be Safe, Be Heard”: Phrasing on a card suggested by Ken 
with dollar store light given out (free lights not available from Telus). 
Group decided not at BTWW. Scott willing to display running lights and 
speak to their benefit ACTION: group to think about for next mtg. 

III. Sponsors: Fortius willing to sponsor ACTIONS: Cathy will ask them & 
David will ask G&F  

IV. Prizes: ACTION: Scott will ask Trek for a set of running lights  
V. Bike mechanic: ACTION: David to ask Dave Somerford 
VI. Food: ACTIONS: Moreno to ask Cobs for baked goods; Cathy to ask 

Brian of Save On for granola bars; next mtg - will decide on beverages. 
 
b. Giro di Burnaby (2020) Bicycle Valet-Thurs July 16: Do we want to do or 
have BEST do? Decision that if Gilmore Overpass opening pushed back then 
we might forego Giro Valet ACTIONs: Moreno to see if Dennis on board to 
bring racks & to contact CoB staff to see when overpass opening will be so 
group can decide at April meeting. 
 

6. Transportation Plan 
Update 

a. TPU-Phase II Public Consultation: briefly reviewed feedback Moreno has 
prepared ACTION: Moreno will circulate to us for additional comments. 

7. Other Business a. SFU/HUB BBY MTN Cycling Route Delegation: Moreno quickly showed 
power point that HUB/SFU will present; Cathy suggested include picture of 
crushed bike and picture of dead cyclist’s two boys to make emotional appeal 
for action. ACTION: Cathy to make these additions. 
 
b. Walk with the Mayor & letters to CoB: Cathy indicated that mostly older 
citizens going on these walks. ACTION: Email message to HUB Bby 
members to please join these walks and advocate for proper cycling 
infrastructure & when sending letters to the mayor, quote the climate change, 
transportation and ESS plans. 
 
c. Bby Environmental awards-deferred to next meeting. 
 
d. Bike racks at Brentwood Mall- Debbie emailed Brentwood Mall marketing 
manager re concerns with racks b/t Vancity and sports store and provided 
guidelines (see below) to use should additional racks be installed. 
 
e. Town centre design standards-deferred 

At 20:15 Simon moved, Moreno seconded that the meeting was adjourned at 8:30. 

 


